
Billy Herald  
 

Monday is a National Holiday.  When I was a child we called it Decoration Day, I 

knew we were going to the Cemetery to decorate the graves of loved ones.   

Memorial Day is always the last Monday in May.  It was a day set aside to honor 

men and women who died serving the U.S. Military.  Got any plans?  I am afraid 

many of us have forgotten the true meaning of this time and are happy to get a 

paid day off of work and realize it is the unofficial beginning of summer.  We 

take the meaning of the holiday for granted. 

 

Do we also take the privilege of taking the Lord’s Supper for granted?  Do we 

see it as another part of our worship? What if we only took it once a year, or 

once a month?  Would you miss it? 

 

The Bible gives us examples of observing the Lord’s supper.  And upon the first 

day of the week, when the Disciples came together to break bread, Paul preached 

unto them Acts 20:7. We have the example in Matthew 26 of Jesus giving His 

Disciples the bread and the cup. 

 

This same bread and cup we take every Sunday is a Memorial of Jesus’ gift to 

you and me. It is a celebration with Jesus for His Victory over sin and death and 

the grave.  It is a time of reflection of our faithfulness to the Lord, and to  

remember our Lord and Savior as He suffered on the cruel cross of Calvary. 

This Memorial Feast should never be minimized, never be routine, and never 

taken for granted. 

 

Brothers and Sisters, I am glad to take the Lords Supper every Sunday so I can 

reflect on what this Memorial means to you and me.  So, I say to you this  

Sunday, this First day of the week, Happy Memorial Day, as we Celebrate the 

life of our Lord Jesus Christ!        

 

This Do In Remembrance Of Me!  1 Cor. 11:25 
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Occasionally a spouse has a chance to be a  

superhero. One year ago, my wife called me and told 

me that she had a blowout and needed assistance. 

My first thought was that GEICO could probably get 

there sooner than I could. But I realized this is my 

chance to be a superhero. So, I simply said, “I'm on 

my way.” Friend, these opportunities are few and far 

between. 

 

This week we were given an opportunity to be  

superheroes. As we witnessed the horror unfolding 

in Texas, we had the opportunity to either display 

hearts of war or hearts of peace. We had to choose. 

 

Jesus said: “Blessed are the peacemakers, for they 

shall be called sons of God” (Mt 5:9, ESV). So, what 

did you choose? If you chose to lash out and blame, 

you were displaying a heart of war. But if your 

words where healing, you were displaying a heart of 

peace. 

 

Friends, never lose an opportunity to be called by 

God his child by simply choosing to bring healing  

instead of division. May God bring peace that  

transcends understanding to the broken hearts of 

parents who will never, in this world, be able to 

wrap their arms around their children. 

From Neville’s Desk… 

Are You a Child of God? 

Lament 
Robert Murphy  

 
When we encounter tragedies in life, we are  

confronted with the ancient problem of God’s  

goodness and the presence of evil/disaster in the 

world. Many times, we may just ignore this problem 

because it makes us uncomfortable. Other times we 

may choose to trust that it was supposed to happen. 

Yet, at other times we may grow angry and resentful 

toward God. How could God let an innocent child die 

despite praying for that child? God is all-powerful 

(omnipotent) after all. He allows everything that 

happens on this earth. I do not have an answer to 

this problem, and I believe that anyone who says 

that they do is a liar. However, I do know that we 

ought to trust God, that he will make everything 

right and will execute perfect justice, even if we may 

not experience it in our lifetime.  

 Yet, we still experience pain, anger, and  

confusion towards God. All these things are perfectly 

human and righteous (that is, if done in the right 

way). The Psalms are full of laments and petitions to 

God, calling into question his justice and faithfulness. 

One of the most famous is Psalm 22, which begins, 

“My God, my God, why have you forsaken me? Far 

from my deliverance are the words of my groaning. 

O my God, I cry by day, but You do not answer; And 

by night, but I have no rest” (vv. 1, 2). Does this 

sound like someone who is stoically accepting the 

pains of life? This verse actually calls into question 

why God is not rescuing David or answering his 

prayers, even blaming God for forsaking him. 

Through this psalm and many of the other psalms of 

lament, we see this process of distress resulting in a 

renewed confidence in God (Contrast Ps 22:1–18 

with vv. 19–31). I believe that this is a process we 

ought to go through in our prayers, both publicly 

and privately. It helps us to communicate with God 

even when we are upset with him and gives voice to 

these very real emotions that all humans experience. 

Most importantly, they help us keep our faith and 

renew our confidence in God, that he is both  

sovereign and good.  



SENIORS LUNCH 
The seniors will meet for lunch this Wednesday, June 1st, 12:30pm 

at the Cracker Barrel in Cold Spring. Everyone is welcome to join.  
Please let Sheryl Herald know if you plan to attend. 

 
GRADUATION CELEBRATION  

Summit will celebrate our graduates next Sunday, June 5th during 
the fellowship meal. Graduates include: Brett Denham,  

Vincent Dumlao, Carter Guin, Isaac Mayes, Nathan Schaeffer,  
Laura Staskey and Briley Thompson. 

 

If you are graduating or have a child graduating, please send  

4 or 5 pictures of the graduate to nataliedenham28@yahoo.com  

for the slide show and a senior picture plus short bio to 

nkychurch@gmail.com to be used for the program ASAP.  

 

FORT HILL YOUTH CAMP 

June 26—July 2nd, 2022. Registration is open on the Fort Hill  

website. Please don’t let the registration cost prevent you from  

registering– see one of the elders for additional information if  

assistance is needed. If you want to carpool, have questions about 

camp, etc., please contact Jeannette Maxey. 

 

POTTER CHILDREN’S HOME GLEANER CANS 
Available for pick-up. Please contact the office if you would like a 

can to fill. They will be collected this fall. 
 

George & Sheryl Reagan     4th 

Kyle & Alisha Proctor      5th 

Jeff & Nancy Brown      6th 

Jeff & Melanie Schaefer    10th 

Nikki & Sam Pearson   11th 

Steve & Candy Proctor   17th 

 
UPCOMING EVENTS...  

CHURCH PICNIC 
Saturday, July 23 at AJ Jolly Park.  

 
VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 

Mark your calendars now for Vacation Bible School:  
July 31st- August 3rd!  

 

Summit’s Prayer List 

Pray for these - Send a card - Make a call - Visit someone - Help with needs – Encourage someone today! 

News, Notes & Announcements...  

Brandi Arnett (Kasey’s SIL) Recovering from breast cancer  

 surgery, no chemo or radiation needed  

Elizabeth Grow (Bettie Courtney’s mom) New medication for very 

 high blood pressure 

Jake Whitford (Friend of Nick & Chelsea Brown) In a work-related 

 accident, now experiencing heart valve issues and fainting  

Lloyd Eastham In rehab recovering from severe sinus infection 

 and touch of pneumonia 

Samantha Pearson Has pneumonia  

Shirley Holt Back in Seasons rehab with hospice  

Thelma Rachford Highland Springs rehab in Ft Thomas  

Ukrainian brothers and sisters in Christ Please pray for their 

 safety 

Vickie Compton (Jody Hammer’s mom) In rehab facility recovering 

 from brain leak 

Cancer 

• Dan Read (Dan McNeese’s friend) Tumor is shrinking  

• Dave Hammer, Jr (Sharon’s son) Latest scans good  

• Ethan Judy (Friend of Fullers) Treatment for stomach cancer    

• Joy Adams– Recovering from breast cancer surgery  

• Ruthann Taylor– Radiation treatments   

• Vickie Steffan (Jeff Brown’s sister) Recovering from surgery 

• Wayne Young (Ann Young’s son) Cancer in remission   

 

Long-term Needs 

• Evon Herald– Onset of dementia  

• Joey Adams- Needs a suitable group home 

• Kerri Herald- Pray for her ability to be independent as an adult  

• Parker Webster– Juvenile diabetes   

• Raye Arroyos (Melissa Denham’s mom) Recovery from her stroke 

 is going well 

• Stephanie Gilliam (Mike Hein’s friend) Liver failure 

Shut-In Members 

• Billie Rogers   

• Clara Downard    

• Dana Fuller 

• Lloyd Eastham   

• Shirley Holt 

Ongoing Requests 

Ben Buchanan-Alaska mission  

Neville Buchanan-counseling work 

For our country and our leaders 

For our members to grow in the Word 

Our Community’s lost souls  

Summit’s planning efforts for the future  

Summit Family-greater love for one another 

Summit’s Deacons-encouragement in service 

Summit’s Elders-wisdom & love for the flock 



HAPPY BIRTHDAY! 

MAY 29TH—JUNE 5TH            

Shawndea Hein  3rd 

Chris Ellis    4th 

~ Order of Worship ~ 

Song Leader:    Daryl Denham   

 Call to Worship: Blue Skies and Rainbows  

 Hymn #881 Mansion Over the Hilltop 

Opening Prayer:   Robert Murphy  

 Hymn #535 The Gloryland Way  

 Hymn #18 Faithful Love  

Lord’s Supper:   Steve Proctor   

Offering:    Acts 20:35  

    Hymn #957 This World Is Not My Home  

Scripture Reading:   Kameron Vickers   

Message:    Carter Guin   

 Invitation Hymn: Pierce My Ear  

Closing Prayer:   Billy Herald   

SERMON NOTES:  

BAPTISM 101  

ROMANS 6:1-11 ESV 

 

1. INTO HIS D_______________ V.3 

_____________________________________________________ 

_____________________________________________________ 

2. INTO HIS B_______________ V.4 

_____________________________________________________ 

_____________________________________________________ 

3. INTO HIS R_________________________ V.5 

_____________________________________________________ 

_____________________________________________________ 

~ For the Record ~ 

 
Upcoming Events 

Sunday, May 29  No Bible Class  

Wednesday, June 1  Seniors Lunch, 12:30pm 

Sunday, June 5  Fellowship Meal and  

    Graduation Celebration  

June 10-11   FHCYC Ladies Retreat  

June 26-July 2   Fort Hill Youth Camp 

 

Mark Your Calendars  

Saturday, July 23  Church Picnic at AJ Jolly  

July 31-Aug 3   Vacation Bible School  

September 23-24  Men’s Retreat at Potter’s 

October 21-23   Summit Retreat at Fort Hill  

Wednesday, Oct. 26  Trunk-or-Treat  

 

Attendance        Class           AM            Wed  

May 01, 2022          100          126       46  

May 08, 2022           101          134       45  

May 15, 2022            72              132       43 

May 22, 2022            79              129       46    

 

YTD AVG Attendance                   126 

 

CONTRIBUTION 

Weekly Budget $4,876.00 YTD AVG - $5,053.00 

Over/Under: +$3,708.00 

May 01, 2022-$4,967.00 May 08, 2022-$6,559.00 

May 15, 2022-$4,631.00 May 22, 2022-$3,903.00 

  

Serving the Nursery 

05/29—Bettie C. and Debra Martin   

06/05—Emma Guin & Emma Doerr  

06/12—Laura and Lylah Doerr  

06/19—Cassie and Dax Wilhite, Sarah Webster  

 

Communion Preparation 

May—Jeff & Nancy Brown 

June—Dave & Nancy Carnes  

 

Do you have an item for The Summit Bulletin? Please 
email it to Morgan at nkychurch@gmail.com by  

Thursday. If you have announcement items for the  
website, or any questions/comments in general about 

the website, please submit them to 
nkychurch@gmail.com too. 

mailto:nkychurch@gmail.com
mailto:nkychurch@gmail.com

